
Email from Helen

Written by Chris Perver
Thursday, 11 October 2007 12:57

Hi All,

I wrote an e-mail the other day with an update, but before it was sent,  things have changed. So,
now I am re-writing it!

I was scheduled to fly home to N.I. on Tuesday, then it was postponed to next  Monday (15th
October). However, I have had a setback, and so now it appears  we'll be here for another 2
weeks.

First of all there is one item for praise. As you may or may not be aware I  had a large
pulmonary embolism sitting in my pulmonary artery (or a clot for  those who are non medical
persons). This was the main concern regarding flying  me home. I had a CT Scan on Monday to
see where it was, and praise The Lord it  has dissolved completely. So I am delighted about that
good news.

I had the remaining stitches removed from my face on Tuesday, one of which  was right in my
eye and it irritated me to the point of distress, and so having  that removed made all the
difference. The reason for that stitch, for those who  were wondering, was because my tear duct
had been severed in 2, so it was  keeping it all together.

Now to the setback, well just when I was feeling a lot better and all the  tubes had been
removed, I have once again dislocated my hip. I have no idea how,  as I am completely bed
bound. Tomorrow ( Friday 12th) I am going to theatre to  have it manipulated and I have to be in
traction for 2 weeks here before the  doctor will allow me to fly home. Mum and I are feeling a
bit depressed as we  were both looking forward to leaving next Monday.

However, it is all part of God's plan and we just have to accept it. The pain  is excruciating, like
nothing I've experienced, so now I'll have more sympathy  for my patients. For once I am
looking forward to having the op to alleviate the  pain.
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But I'm being visited regularly by a lovely little group of Christians -  (long story of contact), but
they are being so kind to Mum and I and I feel  really blessed. They have been a great
encouragement to us.

Thanks to everyone who has prayed and are praying - please continue to do so.  I have good
days and bad days, but know that God is Sovereign. He is in control  and He has a plan in all of
this.

Anyway I'll be in touch again sometime, some ways, but please feel free to  forward this to
others as necessary.

Chris - please send this to all on my prayer list
Rachel or Viv - please  update Helen and Esther. I cannot contact anyone by cell phone and am
receiving  messages to Mum's phone. Mum cannot &quot;top-up&quot; her phone here for
some  unknown reason, and so we are basically 'out of reach'

With much love to you all
Helen

   

 2 / 2


